
Term 4  Week 8                26th November 2021 

 

 

Message from the Principal 

 

White Ribbon Day @SSPS 

Yesterday the school held its annual White Ribbon – Breaking the Silence community event. Ms Gra-

ham, Mr Cox and Mrs Kennedy coordinated this memorable day starting off with a virtual K-6 assembly 

held to share the messages that violence is never OK and that members of the SSPS community 

should always treat each other respectfully. Students from each grade shared some powerful messag-

es on important women in their lives, demonstrating the positive stance on Respectful relationships at 

Sans Souci PS. Led by the Student Leadership Team, a large number of community members then 

joined the students and staff in a walk around the block to raise awareness for White Ribbon. Another 

memorable community day for SSPS!  

 

 





Presentation Day 

For the second year running the school’s annual Presentation Day will be affected by current DoE 

COVID-safe guidelines. The school has conducted a COVID Safe risk assessment of the site and un-

fortunately, due to constraints around floor space in our hall, we are not able to invite parents and car-

ers of award winners to this year’s presentation day sessions. After careful planning, the School Lead-

ership Team has again modified this year’s format in order to meet COVID Safe compliance, as recom-

mended by the NSW Department of Education.  

In Week 10, Thursday 9 December the school will host four separate stage-based Presentation Day 

ceremonies. This special event is an opportunity to congratulate and acknowledge students for their 

effort and achievement throughout 2021. In an exciting finale to the Stage 3 session, 2022 Student 

Leadership teams will also be announced.  On the day a digital presentation of award recipients in 

each stage will be shared with families, along with a video presentation of the announcement of  2022 

School Leaders and sports leaders. 

In advance I would like to acknowledge the enormous effort and coordination of Mrs Brandtman, teach-

ers and administration staff in preparing for this important school event and thank Mrs Reid for compil-

ing a digital record of all award winners to be shared with families on the day. 



End of Year Activities 

Many of the usual end of school activities and excursions have been impacted by the current COVID-

safe guidelines in place for NSW schools. As a result, teachers have adjusted plans to incorporate more 

incursion activities into the final week of term. Early Stage 1 and Stage 1 students will participate in a 

Science excursion and Stage 2 and 3 students will have 2 days of inflatable fun as we have hired the 

‘Inflatable World Extravaganza’ for students to enjoy here at school. Information about these activities 

has been shared with families this week. 

 

 

Kindergarten Orientation 

Over the next 2 weeks the school will be holding face to face Kindergarten Orien-

tation sessions for or 2022 Kindergarten students. We are really looking forward 

to meeting our new families and students with many already coming to school to 

pick up their Kindergarten Orientation packs and uniforms. If you know of any 

families in the area that still haven’t enrolled school age children for Kindergarten 

2022 ask them to get in touch with the school!  

 

 

 

Parent/Carer requests for 2022 Class Placement 

The school is now moving into the planning process for 2022 classes. Extraordinary class placement 

requests for your child in 2022 must be emailed to the school (addressed to the Principal) by Friday 3 

December 2021. Please do not request specific teachers for your child as it is not always possible for 

the school to action this, nor is it appropriate to ask your child’s current class teacher to pass on a re-

quest for 2022 placement. Previous years’ requests for class placement that are still relevant must also 

be included for consideration in 2022 classes. 

 

Semester 2 Student Reports 

Semester 2 Student Reports will be available through the Sentral Parent Portal in the final week of 

school. As the semester has been affected by COVID-related interruptions to learning, this report format 

will be modified from the usual A-E reporting process to a more simplified version for this semester. This 

will be a similar format to the reports from Semester 1 2020. I would like to acknowledge the work of 

executive, teaching and administrative staff for completing the reporting process within the normal time-

frame despite the interruptions to normal face to face learning throughout the semester. Parents and 

carers requiring a printed copy of the student report should contact the office via phone or email.  

 

Mosquitos in the Playground 

The recent wet weather has brought larger than usual numbers of mosquitos into our playground areas, 

especially the Year 1& 2 playground. The school has taken some safety measures to manage this situa-

tion utilising a contractor but the best protection for students is where parents/carers apply insect repel-

lent before school each morning. (Please note that children should not bring insect repellent to school.) 

 

Canteen Closure 

The school canteen will be operating up to and including Friday 10 December. Please ensure that your 

child brings sufficient lunch and fruit break as required from Monday 13 December – Thursday 16 De-

cember. 



2022 School Leadership Team Selection 

Last week 16 candidates delivered excellent speeches via Zoom to all students from Year 3-5. Stu-

dents were then given an opportunity to vote for their preferred candidates. This week the school has 

also run a process for electing sports captains for 2022 and next year’s school leaders and sports 

leaders will be announced on Presentation Day, Thursday 9 December. Thanks to Mrs Brandtman 

who has coordinated this process. 

Spellathon Update 

This year the school planned to run a Spellathon in Term 3 as our major fundraiser with the goal of 

raising money towards refurbishing the oval and netball courts with a synthetic surface and enhancing 

our Kindergarten playground markings.  

Unfortunately, due to the extended lockdown the event didn’t take place in August as planned. How-

ever, we have decided to hold the Spellathon in Week 10 of this term as a number of students have 

already collected sponsorship using the Benojo platform that was introduced to families for this event. 

The platform has been once again made accessible for families wishing to sponsor their child. 

Detailed information about the Spellathon will be sent home with students on Monday 29 November. 

 

Tell Them from Me Parent Survey Reminder 

Thank you if you have already completed our school's Tell Them From Me parent survey shared last 

week. If you haven't had a chance yet, a gentle reminder that this Friday 26 November is the closing 

date and we would like as many families to participate in the survey as possible. Data collected will 

help us monitor the effectiveness of current programs and also inform future directions for the school. 

The Parent TTFM survey can be accessed via: 

http://nsw.tellthemfromme.com/ssps 

We look forward to sharing with families, our survey results in future P & C meetings and also in our 

Newsletters. 

http://nsw.tellthemfromme.com/ssps


BYOD Taster for Year 4 Students 

Last Tuesday all Year 4 students participated in the Year 4 BYOD transition program. The students 

published their cinquain poem ‘Life cycle of a T-shirt’ written in connection with their science unit 

‘Material World’. The students also used Explain Everything app on the Stage 2 classroom iPads to 

publish their poems. Students used the many functions in the Explain Everything App to type, animate 

and record themselves reading their poem. Several expert Year 6 students supported the Year 4 stu-

dents in using the Explain Everything app. Stage 3 teachers are looking forward to welcoming the 

2022 Year 5 students into next year’s SSPS Stage 3 BYOD program and I would like to thank Mrs 

Williamson and class teachers for giving our students this important opportunity. 



Assembly Awards 

Many students have been acknowledged at recent weekly stage assemblies. Congratulations to all 

award winners this term! 



White Ribbon Poetry 

Below are some of the examples of poetry published from our recent White Ribbon Poetry workshop. 

Congratulations to all students for their creativity and support of the White Ribbon Program. These po-

ems have been showcased at the White Ribbon Breaking the Silence Art and Poetry Exhibition 2021 at 

Oran Park High School on December 3 2021. 





 



Football Australia Activities at School 

The school has been utilising the Premier’s Sporting Grant this term to outsource Football Australia 

for some engaging football drills. Students from Year 3-6b have been able to participate (when the 

weather has been fine) and the school will continue to use the sporting grants each term to give  stu-

dents opportunities to try a range of sports. 

























BYOD iPad Requirements Checklist 
 

Year 4 parents and carers, 

It is recommended that the following information be taken into consideration when selecting 
an iPad for your child to bring to school for next year’s Stage 3 BYOD Program: 

 
 

Wireless Connectivity 
 

Wireless Connectivity is 

key to BYOD devices in 

schools! 

Devices must support 5 

GHz dual band wireless or 

802.11 a/b/g/n. (Make 

sure it supports both 

‘a’ and ‘n’.) 

      Operating System 
 

To ensure the latest programs and 

software are compatible, we 

recommend the current version of 

any operating system. 

    E.g. iOS 15 for iPads 

 
 

Battery Life 
Minimum 5hrs 

 

Devices need to last the 

school day, we recommend 

a minimum of 6hrs battery    
life. 

 
 
 

  Hardware Features 

  Camera & Microphone 

These are necessary to                  

ensure students can participate 

in 21st century learning 

activities. A stylus or keyboard 

may also be useful. 

 
 
                                                         Accessories 
 
                          Carry Case: A carry case or skin                
                                 is essential in protecting your  
                        device and can provide  
                    ergonomic advantages. 

Insurance: Devices can become lost or 
be broken easily at school so make 
sure your policy   

              covers these eventualities. 
Warranty: Make sure you consider 
purchasing extra warranty to reduce 
future repair costs as these devices 
will be used extensively. 

 
Memory 

32 GB 

To store and process data effectively 

these minimum specifications are 

recommended. 

 

 
 

 
 

Screen Size 
Reasonable Size 
 

Ensure the screen is of a  
reasonable size to enable ease  
of use throughout a school day.

 

 

Preferred School iPad: 
 
Apple iPad Pro or latest version of 
iPad. 
Note: Be aware that iPads prior to 
2019 may have issues with the 
updating of Apps and software.  
 

 



 

Dates for your Diary 

 

•   Year 6 Interrelate Session 2 - Nov 29 
•   Year 6 BBQ Lunch Fundraiser - Dec 3 
•   Year 6 Interrelate Session 3 - Dec 6 
•   Year 6 Farewell Dinner - Dec 7 
•   Year 6 Graduation Ceremony - Dec 13 
•   Year 6 Dance Concert - Dec 13 
• Year 6 Finale Day - Dec 16 



Sans Souci P&C Fundraising Committee 

P&C Christmas Fundraiser 

Below is information about a Christmas Fundraiser that is being offered to families. 
























